
ISSUED:  February 5, 2020 

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 

OF OREGON 

 LC 70 
 
 

In the Matter of  
 
PACIFICORP, dba PACIFIC POWER,  

2019 Integrated Resource Plan. 

  
 

NOTICE OF SPECIAL PUBLIC 
MEETING AND AGENDA 

 
The Public Utility Commission of Oregon will hold a Special Public Meeting, Public Hearing 
and Commission Work Session in this proceeding as follows: 
 
 DATE: February 13, 2020 
 
 TIME: 1:30 – 4:00 p.m. 
 
 LOCATION: Public Utility Commission 
  Hearing Room 
  201 High Street SE, Suite 100 
  Salem, Oregon 97301 
 
This notice provides our planned structure for this meeting. 

1. PacifiCorp Presentation:  We ask PacifiCorp to make a 10-15 minute presentation with 
updates on new information or changes to its planned action items since its Integrated 
Resource Plan (IRP) was filed in October 2019, particularly addressing the impact of the 
recent extension of the Production Tax Credit (PTC).  Commissioners will ask questions, 
and may allow questions from Staff and stakeholders. 
 

2. Staff and Stakeholder Comments:  Staff and stakeholders may each take approximately 5 
minutes to summarize the most important points the Commission should consider in 
acknowledgement review. 
 

3. Roundtable Discussion of General Issues:  Commissioners will lead questioning of 
PacifiCorp, Staff and stakeholders in two general areas:  (a) PacifiCorp’s resource needs 
and evaluation of new resource options, including demand-side, supply-side and 
transmission resources; and (b) details of PacifiCorp’s planned request for proposal 
(RFP), including maximum amount of resource procurement and interaction with 
generator interconnection queue reform.  Topic areas not covered in this workshop will 
be carried over to the next workshop, noticed below.  
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This notice describes the remaining Commissioner-attended events in the procedural schedule, as 
currently planned.  The next Special Public Meeting in this proceeding will occur as follows:  

 
 DATE: March 10, 2020 
 
 TIME: 1:30 – 4:00 p.m. 
 
 LOCATION: Public Utility Commission 
  Hearing Room 
  201 High Street SE, Suite 100 
  Salem, Oregon 97301 
 
The March 10 Special Public Meeting, Public Hearing and Commission Work Session replaces 
the old, canceled date of March 12, 2020. 
 
We also provide more detail on our plans for the final May 5 and May 7 public meeting dates.  
On May 5, if there is time available after the other items in our 9:30 a.m. Regular Public 
Meeting, then we will begin public comment on this IRP, take a lunch break, and continue after 
lunch.   
 
The May 7 Special Public Meeting likely will focus on Commission deliberation.  Staff and the 
company should be present to respond to Commissioner questions, and other stakeholders are 
welcome to attend. 
 
If you have questions, please contact the Administrative Hearings Division by telephone (503-
378-6678) or by e-mail (puc.hearings@state.or.us). 
 
Dated this 5th day of February, 2020, at Salem, Oregon. 
 

Megan W. Decker 
_____________________ 

Chair 

Letha Tawney 
______________________ 

Commissioner 

Mark R. Thompson  
______________________ 

Commissioner 
   

IF YOU HAVE A DISABILITY AND NEED ACCOMMODATION TO 
PARTICIPATE IN THIS CONFERENCE, PLEASE LET US KNOW  

(503) 378-6678, Oregon Relay Service: 7-1-1, or e-mail puc.hearings@state.or.us 
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